

Standley Lake Boating Taskforce  
MEETING NOTES  
Tuesday, May 14, 2019, 6pm – 8pm  
Location: City Hall Multipurpose Room

NOTE: Audio recordings of each meeting are posted online as soon as possible after each meeting.

TF Attendees: Wayne East, Gary Johnson, Megan Ihotsky, Tammie Wyns, Steve Garrod

Resource Staff: Jason Genck, Holly Walters, Sarah Borgers, Kelly Cline, Rod Larsen, Max Kirschbaum, Joe Reale

1. **Welcome and Roll Call**
  - a. Everyone in attendance
  
2. **Approval of Agenda as Amended**
  - a. Approved Unanimously
  
3. **Approval amended Minutes from May 2 Meeting**
  - a. Correction made to Britt Terry's name and spelling correction on amended – Corrections have been completed (AW)
  
4. **Discussion ensued over various topics including but not limited to:**
  - i. Tagging 2.0
  - ii. New Technology Options
  - iii. 1 Boat, 1 Lake Option
  
5. **Topic Discussions:**
  - a. Wayne East dropped off a sample of the SLBT to the State for them to take to the National Conference. He is waiting for a response from them.
  - b. Wayne asked if the FoSL would be willing to do a demonstration of the Tagging 2.0 to Colorado Parks and Wildlife – They would be happy to, Wayne will work with CPW on what time would be best for everyone.
  - c. Megan Ihotsky agreed to help get boats to the 6060 Broadway location if needed.
  - d. Jason reported on the follow up request from the previous meeting that an email went to past permit holders instructing them to remove the 2018 Standley Lake Tag from their boats, for they are no longer valid. If and when a new program is developed, trailered boats will then need to do at minimum the 35 day quarantined period.

- e.** Jason - thanked the Staff and FoSL for all the time and effort they have dedicated to this process.
- f.** Jason and Holly followed up with the Chief of Police (Chief Carlson) and he had Holly talk with the Senior Criminalist regarding the tape. The findings were that the security tape was not designed for the function proposed with tagging and that the tape would be impacted by the elements and can be reproduced by other companies.
- g.** All agree that putting the tag through the hull is a step in the right direction and also layering the different options
- h.** All parties agree that 2.0 is not fool proof but SLBT and Staff will keep researching the different options available.
- i.** SLBT asked Staff to explore technology (GPS, etc.) solutions for tagging as a long term possibility with greater reliability.
- j.** All agree on - Utilize state ANS Mobile for tracking (Standley Lake already utilizing this)
- k.** All agree on - If caught circumventing the system (boater is banned for life) - will include due process (as with all trespasses in City).
- l.** All agree on - Increase fine with approval from City Attorney's Office and up to \$10,000 for endangering the water source
- m.** All agree on - More random audits - Measure how the program is working
  - i.** FoSL has offered to assist with this process
- n.** All agree on - Signage and brochures - Hold peers accountable
- o.** All agree on - more information in packets of registration like FAQ's - ANS Awareness
- p.** All agree on - Robust Media attention - Code of Conduct to be developed as part of new program
- q.** Continue training staff on procedures
- r.** Continue and expand End of Year Surveys
- s.** Pre-season Open house and end of season
- t.** Multi-layers should be continued to be pursued that cannot be circumvented
- u.** All agree that Tagging 2.0 is not fail proof and more work needs to be done on a tagging solution.
- v.** One boat/One Lake - SLBT not ready to recommend this solution. Would like some more research
  - i.** Storage - the lake would have 24 hr security approx. \$52,000
  - ii.** Improve the gates
  - iii.** Camera improvement
  - iv.** 250 storage spots available - look at the possibility of offsite storage with security

- w.** Continue looking for a long term solution – Target 2020 season for a possible solution
  - x.** Gary would like to have the crime lab specialist at the next meeting to speak about using the tape.
  - y.** Member of the audience asked why the lake is using a parallel system (i.e. 35 day quarantine while improving the gates and cameras)
  
  - z.** Task force member is concerned about the duplication of tape but it could be a part of the solution.
  
  - aa.** There are problems with Tagging 2.0, sub-committee will keep on trying to improve it
  - bb.** FoSL have pledged up to \$10,000 to help with the purchasing of tools, other materials and anything else needed to make things easier.
6. Gary asked about the 35 day quarantine – Tammie chimed in and clarified this procedure.
7. Risk with upstream – Risk Assessment – Is there boating allowed upstream – No boating is allowed in the head water above.
8. Actions for next meeting:
- a.** SLBT Sub-Committee will be supplying samples of the different tagging systems for staff and others can take to see how long it will take to circumvent or not circumvent the systems.
  - b.** Jason will be updating SLBT on the questions that came in by emails over the last week.
9. Future Meeting/Next Steps

Next Meeting May 21<sup>st</sup> 6-8p Westminster City Hall, Multi-Purpose Room

Meeting Adjourned at 8:10p

---

Signature

Date